OREGON PROGRESSIVE PARTY

411 S.W. 2nd Avenue Suite 200 Portland, OR 97204 503-548-2797

info@progparty.org



May 15, 2017

www.ProgParty.org

# **Oregon Progressive Party** Position on Bill at 2017 **Session of Oregon Legislature:**

## HB 2511 A: Support; suggest un-amendment

#### Dear Committee:

The Oregon Progressive Party supports this bill, which authorizes residential tenants to install on premises and use electric vehicle charging stations.

The adopted -3 amendment appears to make no sense. Why should it matter that "the premises do not have at least one parking space per dwelling unit"? It matters whether the tenant who wishes to install the station has reserved use of at least one parking space. That can occur, whether or not the premises have at least one parking space per rental unit. We suggest that the -3 amendment be un-adopted.

#### **Oregon Progressive Party**

### **Daniel Meek**

authorized legal representative dan@meek.net 503-293-9021

